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GRAFTON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION INC.
Annual General Meeting
Wednesday 26nd August 2020
At 6.00pm
Meeting to be held at Grafton Hockey Centre
MINUTES
	Attendees: Monique Morrissey, Lauron Brown, Yvonne Cameron, Wendy Cotton, Mary day, Les Falla, Madeleine Gallagher, Peter Gibbons, Alf Groves, Angela Hinterholzl, Suellen Jenkins, Cheryl Kinnane OAM, Lucrezia Milligan, Lyn Newby, Emily Sampson, Jesse Sampson, Rick Sampson, Trudy Schultz,Sean Waite, Kerry Barton



	Welcome to all
	Monique welcomed everyone and opened the meeting 6.00pm 
Meeting Chaired by Monique Morrissey

Minute taker Kerry Barton

	Apologies
	Taryn Duroux, Alison Amos, Chris Blancherd, Angie Day


	Confirmation of Minutes of previous AGM 28th August 2019
	Question from Cheryl who recalled something raised re the minutes by Karen Napper. The MOC report for the August CC meeting had originally been attached by mistake. This was replaced with the correct report once the error was discovered.
Moved for acceptance   Mary Day

Seconded Trudy Schultz                     Carried

	Election Board Members. 
	Board Vacancies – 1 male and 2 female

Written nominations received:
Rick Sampson:  Moved Monique Morrissey    Seconded Les Fallla
Lyn Newby: Moved Monique Morrissey     Seconded Margaret Francis
Kerry Barton: Moved self      Seconded Lauren Hadley
Monique called for any further nominations from the floor. No further nominations

All elected unopposed. 

	Proposed Constitution Changes
	None
Mary day asked regarding the need for our Constitution to be updated. 

Kerry advised that HNSW had updated their Constitution at their AGM, but they had abandoned their update program for Associations due to Covid. GHA Inc Board will work with Madeleine Gallagher on updating and bringing our Constitution more in line with HNSW. GHA Inc members will be required to accept any changes at a General meeting. 

	Reports

President’s / Board Report
	Board Report as tabled
Moved for acceptance   Cheryl Kinnane OAM

Seconded Yvonne Cameron            Carried


	Treasurer’s Report
	As Tabled by Monique Morrissey
Copy of financial statement for year ended 31st March 2020 accepted by the Board, at the previous Board meeting, presented to those present. Monique invited any questions to be sent to admin@graftonhockey.net.au
Monique also advised that our auditor Paul Trimble from Westlawn Business services was retiring, and that she had sought quotes for a new auditor, with the Board recommending we accept a quote Findex who are a Grafton based firm. 
Moved for acceptance   Cheryl Kinnane OAM

Seconded Yvonne Cameron         Carried

	Competition Committee Report
	As tabled by Taryn Duroux and read by Monique Morrissey
Moved for acceptance   Suellen Jenkins
Seconded Lyn Newby      Carried

	Match Officials  Committee Report
	As tabled by Madeleine Gallagher
Moved for acceptance   Yvonne Cameron

Seconded Mary Day          Carried

	Fixtures Committee Report
	As tabled by Mary Day
Moved for acceptance Les Falla

Seconded Peter Gibbons       Carried

	Juniors Committee Report
	As tabled and moved for acceptance  by Mary Day
Seconded Sean Waite       Carried

	Member / Child protection report
	NIL

	Representative/Coaching and game Development Committee Report

Including masters
	Men’s masters tabled and moved for acceptance by Alf Groves
Seconded Yvonne Cameron      Carried

Womens Masters verbal report moved by Cheryl Kninnane – 2020 womens masters was cancelled – In Taree 2021, planning under way. Seconded Yvonne Cameron      Carried

	Elections
	

	Election of Chairperson

Vice Chairperson and Minute Taker of Competitions Committee
	NIL – Carried over
Angela Hinterholzl  Nominated Alf Groves  Seconded Cheryl Kinnane – Accepted and carried

NIL – Carried over

	Confirmation of Public Officer
	Madeleine Gallagher Nominated Lyn Newby, Seconded Peter Gibbons Accepted and carried

	Election of Patrons
	Some discussion regarding what this position involves. Moved Mary Day seconded Yvonne Cameron that the Patrons from 2020 be written a letter of invitation for 202. -  Carried

Marie Matthew OAM, Margaret Pearson, Doreen Winkley, Lorna Felton, June Allen, Cheryl Kinnane OAM, Carol Inmon, Norm Whitford, Peg James, Alf groves  along with Chris Gulaptis MP and Kevin Hogan MP.  


	Election of Child Protection Officer/ Member Protection Officer
	Written Nomination from Rebecca Sippel   

Moved Kerry Barton
Seconded Trudy Schultz      Carried

	Election membership of Competitions Committee Subcommittees
	Member Registrar 
Kerry Barton Nominated self Seconded Mary Day  - Carried
Grading Subcommittee 

Yvonne Cameron Nominated by Alf groves Seconded Angela Hinterholzl   Carried
Trudy Schultz  Nominated by Yvonne Cameron  Seconded Sean Waite     Carried

Peter Gibbons nominated by Angela Hinterholzl Seconded Lucrezia Milligan    Carried
Fixtures Committee 
Ali Amos written self-nomination Seconded Cheryl Kinnane    Carried

Sean Waite Nominated by Mary Day Seconded Angela Hinterholzl Carried

Mary day – Declined – but offered to assist if needed

Still positions carried over
Match official Subcommittee

Madeleine Gallagher Nominated by Mary day Seconded Yvonne Cameron Carried

Lyn Newby Nominated but declined

Other positions- Carried over
Competition Registrar

NIL – Carried over
Junior Sub Committee

Representatives to be nominated by clubs
Publicity Liaising Officer

NIL – carried over

	Representative/Coaching and Game development Committee


	Nominations to be in writing to the GHA Inc.  Board by September 28th
admin@graftonhockey.com.au
Or 

admin@graftonhockey.net.au


	
	

	Set a Date for the first Competition Committee Meeting 2021
	Wednesday 3rd February 6pm at the Grafton Hockey Complex
Followed by CC meeting 24th February 6pm at the Grafton Hockey Complex

Moved Cheryl Kinnane OAM

Seconded Yvonne Cameron            Carried

	Confirmation of Auditors
	Findex Grafton    

Moved Cheryl Kinnane OAM as recommended by the Board
Seconded Yvonne Cameron           Carried

	Meeting Closed at
	6.50pm


Tabled reports
Board Report

Well where do we start! 2020 has certainly presented some challenges.

Peter Fysh resigned as our President in February this year. To date we have been unsuccessful in finding a replacement president.

In March we were forced to cancel the last round of the Daily Examiner Schools Competition due to Covid-19, and then the start of our winter competition was delayed initially by 4 weeks, and physical meetings were not possible. All state tournaments except for the men’s O50s Masters were cancelled and more recently we were informed that this also extended to indoor titles. 

At the HNSW AGM we were advised that the new start date for hockey competition would be 18th July with training permitted to commence 1st July. Subsequently we were advised that we would need to have an approved Covid Safety Plan before we could start any hockey activities. And so began the long and winding road to recovery. 

The Board would like to acknowledge Margaret Francis (our Covid Safety Officer) who along with Jesse, Lauron and Les, have done the lion’s share of the work in preparing our facility so that there could be a Covid safe return to hockey. 

We would also like to thank our participating clubs who have rallied their members under very difficult conditions and are adapting to the challenges of playing hockey in this crazy Covid era.  

We currently have 556 members which is slightly more than 50% of our 2019 membership. We can still boast 96 new members for 2020, and 322 members who have returned for their 4th successive year, and we have 47 teams participating across our competitions.

The Board would also like to acknowledge and thank Mary Day whose competition knowledge and experience has proven instrumental in driving the 2020 modified competitions. 2020 was not a year for inexperience, due to the many challenges faced, and Mary took it upon herself to work with clubs and committees to ensure that a competition took place. 

Margaret Francis has been named as the recipient of both the HNSW and Sport NSW Distinguished Long Service Awards. We would like to congratulate Marg on this outstanding achievement. We are very fortunate to have someone so dedicated to GHA Inc. over such a long time.  

We have received word that GHA was successful in its bid to host the Over 50s Mens Masters and the U13 Girls State Championships for next year. Although there are no guarantees for 2021, we are hopeful that these tournaments will go ahead as planned. 

The Board of GHA Inc. wish to thank everyone for their contribution in what has been a most challenging year. Whilst it has been less than ideal, we are fortunate to have such dedicated and supportive volunteers, staff, clubs and members.

Addition to Board Report for AGM

The Board would like to thank and acknowledge the contribution made by Damien Winters over the past 3 years. Damien has been a quiet achiever working tirelessly for GHA Inc. 

He has given many volunteer hours to assist with maintenance and projects around the complex and has worked behind the scenes with HNSW in his work on the Rep committee. 
Treasurers Report

Grafton Hockey Association Inc

Treasurers Report – 2020 AGM – 26 August 2020

The Financial Year ended 31/3/2020 saw the association produce a profit after tax of $325,012. This follows a loss recorded in the previous financial year of $87,510.

The profit can be solely attributed to the Bascule Function Centre and the extradentary period of time for the state of NSW during the bushfires in which GHA housed and fed 320 fire fighters and personal from September to Christmas day 2019, this period of time saw a large and substantial income generation for the Association allowing us to declare a profit for the financial year.

Our Association is broken into 2 sections being the game and Bunkhouse/Bascule Function Centre.

The game actually runs at a loss each year once income and expenditure is expanded, this is due to additional costs of wages, electricity, water being used by spreading competition matches over 4 days. The competition committee need to review the current practice in regards to games being played so that the Association isn’t paying additional costs for matches. Income from Canteen and Bar have again been level throughout the season. The Association also hold substantial Stock of Rep uniforms which is approx. $13412, and the majority of these uniforms are for male players, we will need to look at stock levels and a determination made on the condition of these as most are now some 5 years old and condition if the garments are not at a high level (large number of sizes 18 – 28 in men’s shorts). Equated costs for utilities in the past have all been allocated to Bascule and shows that no costs have been charged to the game for Electricity and water, therefore showing a profit being made for the game which is incorrect when costs of $30K need to be charged to the game this would show a loss of approx. $10K each year, once we also remove the income from the canteen for state titles of approx. $25K. The Board and also the CC need to hold discussions re the game and how we move forward to change the outcome.

The Association following the additional income secured from the RFS under the section 44 has become debt free and the loan to the CVC for the Brent Livermore field has been paid in full. Our sinking fund holds substantial funds increasing in balance as we will need to replace out legends field within the next 5 years including a shock pad replacement approx. $1m in cost to keep the facilities at the high standard to hold state titles and out grassroot players coming back year after year.

The association made capital purchases this year due to wear and tear on existing equipment these being new gas hot water systems, security cameras around the whole complex, new white goods and new computer equipment to allow our updated security and Wi-Fi systems to run at maximum efficiency.

When looking at the financial figures of the association, we need to look at it holistically and be aware that yes, we hold substantial funds in cash reserves we also hold approx. $2.1m in Property, plant and equipment, these areas then require upkeep and also replacement moving forward.

The Function Centre has been the Associations saviour in many ways for the revenue produced, many organisations in Grafton don’t have the set up that we do, and therefore now and in the future may struggle financially wise, this is the case due to Margaret Francis, Lauron Brown, Jesse Sampson and Les Falla and the band of workers/volunteers that have helped and supported Grafton Hockey to be in the financial position that we currently see ourselves in. Members will look and see on our balance sheet an increase in Wages for the year (additional $35K) this relates to additional wages paid during the extradentary period of the fires, this period is normally our low season with summer/social hockey occurring and rowing camps in December January where reduced/limited wages are paid prior to the season re starting activities in March each year. We have this year also made provisioning in our balance sheet for Annual leave and also long service leave allowing the Association to have a clear picture of where we stand.

This is the final year that Westlawn Business Services have completed our Audit as Paul Trimble is retiring, on Behalf of the Association we thank Westlawn for their assistance over the years. This means that we have been required to find a new Registered Company Auditor, to this end the Board has received a quote from Findex Grafton to complete our yearly audit, the board wish to accept this quote for the service and seek the Associations endorsement of the appointment.

Finally, a big thank you to Margaret, Jesse, Lauron and all the volunteers who have worked tirelessly for GHA this year to support hockey in Grafton.

Monique Morrissey

Treasurer

GHAI  26/8/2020

Competitions Committee report
AGM CC Chairperson Report 
Late 2019 we had a successful summer comp, despite the fire fighters still being on the premises. 2020 looked to be a good year to start with, with only some minor considerations to mens playing days that resulted in an executive decision for 1st and 2nd grade to play Friday nights. 
Fast forward to early March and the introduction of severe Covid restrictions. Initially the comp was postponed following the recommendation of Hockey NSW. With the easing of restrictions we were able to have a zoom meeting with representatives from fixtures, junior rep, registrar and Rick Sampson. Holding a zoom meeting was new to us all, but was received very well. A modified 2020 comp was discussed, but until the restrictions eased we were unable to go any further. 
Mid June saw the easing of restrictions and we were able to go ahead with planning a definite modified social comp for both juniors and seniors. With a modified comp came different playing days for men, with Friday not being an option. This resulted in a lack of mens 1st and 2nd grade nominations, with those still wishing to play either travelling to Coffs Harbour and joining their comp or electing to play in the third grade mens teams in Grafton. 
The 2020 comp has only been possible with the help of volunteers to fulfil Covid safety requirements, including sitting at the gate for hours on end in the shade with 50km/hour winds. We thank the managers, coaches and players for following our covid safety rules and the parents for being understanding of restrictions on spectators. 
Finally, 2020 has been a challenge to all, and I thank those members who have stepped up to help on committees even when they might not have been playing. Due to a heavy workload I will be unable to stand again as CC chair. I wish the incoming Chairperson the best of luck in 2021. 
Taryn Duroux CC Chairperson 
Match Officials Report – 26 August 2020

By Madeleine Gallagher

My first year on the Match Officials Committee has been great. Thank you to Mary Day and Kerry Barton for helping me every week with the rostering. Many thanks also to all the match officials who have turned up and completed their duties (and some) every week without fail. 

I understand this is said every year, but it would be really helpful to have more umpires, especially if next year’s season is back to regular scheduling. It seems that there are quite a few juniors – and a couple of oldies - who are keen to learn the ropes. Perhaps a mentoring program could be established next year to increase the match official pool.
AGM Fixtures Report 2020

The Fixtures C’tee for 2020 was made up of the following people: Ali Amos, Mary Day, Chris Blanchard. Sean Waite took on responsibility for Junior Boys Fixtures. 

Fixtures commenced with meeting to decide playing days, particularly for the mens competition.  With dwindling numbers of teams/players in the mens comp various alternatives were looked at in an effort to increase numbers.  All this was to no avail when Covid restrictions came in and it looked like there may be no comp at all.

Competition finally commenced for Seniors on July 18th and the Junior Comp commenced on 23rd July. With a reduced number of teams and covid safety restrictions in place the draw was a little easier to do. The Womens comp managed to run with 3 Grades- 4 teams in First Grade, 5 teams in 2nd and 5 teams in 3rd Grade. In the mens comp there was only 3rd Grade with 4 teams. The Junior Comp has also run with reduced number of teams. 

All teams are enjoying the competition and games have been close. 

In Senior Comp the final round will be a playoff for places. In Junior Comp the Final round will need to be decided by the Junioe C’tee.

It would be good if the 6-a side Summer Comp could run again commencing late October. Volunteers will be needed to help run this comp and share the load. A team of 2-3 would be enough.

Fixtures C’tee

Mary Day, Chris Blanchard, Ali Amos, Sean Waite

Junior Hockey  AGM Report 2020

The Junior Hockey Competition managed to get up and running on 23rd July. It was a decided to run a 9-week comp and leave school holidays free for families. 

As with the senior comp there will be no semis, finals or grand final. 

Some clubs decided not to enter teams, but we were able to make some accommodations so that comps could still run in all age groups. 

Junior Umpires have been progressing well with Chris Teare, Sally Atkin and Ross Thorley assisting on Thursday nights, Chris has been mentoring a number of young umpires. On Saturday mornings Martina Williams, Olivia McLaren and Maddy Gallagher have been helping out and providing mentoring. A big thanks to all volunteers.

The most important thing was that we have been able to run a comp and the players seem to be enjoying it.

A big thank you to all on the Junior C’tee , coaches, managers and parents who put in many long hours to ensure that the juniors had a hockey comp in 2020.

Mary Day 

(on behalf of Junior C’tee)
Men’s masters Report – Alf Groves
Grafton Men’s masters were only able to attend one carnival this year with the over 50’s travelling to Bathurst. Represented by 2 teams in A division and a combined team in C division, combining with Manning Valley.

All other carnivals were cancelled.

Thank you to Peter Gibbons and Ken Davison for their work.

Grafton has been lucky enough to secure the over 50’s Carnival next year.  
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